E: [coso] PPS Launch Hate Crime Policy‏

From: 
Jeff Dudgeon (jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com)

Sent: 
21 July 2009 10:24:11

To: 
John O'Doherty (john@rainbow-project.org); CoSO Mailgroup (coso1@yahoogroups.com); NIGRA (nigra4@hotmail.com)

John

I think it should be pointed out to the PPS that they are inaccurate in describing cruising as a criminal offence (see extract below). It may be in the circumstances of the occurrence of outdoor sex but even then not necessarily so as case law has confirmed.

Anyone disagree or able to provide better wording?

Jeff

"The PPS recognises that some people may be reluctant to report a homophobic

incident. This may be through fear they may be subject to a police investigation

themselves because of where they were or what they were doing when the

incident occurred, for example they may have been committing a minor sexual

criminal offence by cruising or cottaging in an area known for such types of

behaviour. The PPS is committed to playing its part in the protection of all

members of society through the appropriate use of the criminal justice process.

Although the PPS cannot guarantee that people who commit minor offences in

such circumstances will not be prosecuted, when deciding if a prosecution should

take place, we will consider such offences in the context of what has occurred."

To: coso1@yahoogroups.com

From: john@rainbow-project.org

Date: Tue, 21 Jul 2009 10:48:56 +0100

Subject: [coso] PPS Launch Hate Crime Policy

Dear All, 

Apologies if you receive this more than once. You may be aware that the PPS has launched its hate crime policy for consultation http://www.ppsni.gov.uk/default.aspx?CATID=139&CID=99 

Personally I think this is a good policy which clearly identifies both homophobic and transphobic hate crime. I suppose the only comment I would make is that there is no clear recognition for the rights of LGBT to anonymity within the press etc on the basis of their gender identity or sexual orientation. I think this would be an important move to ensure that those who are not ‘out’ can feel protected when taking forward complaints through the criminal justice system. 

John O'Doherty

(Equality Officer)

View the Rainbow Projects Magazine at www.rainbow-project.org/dev/files/MSM2.pdf 

From: colin flinn [mailto:flicol@hotmail.com]

Sent: 25 June 2009 14:51

To: Michael Campbell; Andrew Smyth LASI; andrew muir; garethlee@ntlworld.com; director@allianceparty.org; Stephen Adair; vincecreelan@btopenworld.com; John O'Doherty; jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com; orlaith@lasionline.org; Kieran Harris; s.h.boyd@qub.ac.uk; Terry Waugh

Subject: LGBT IAG

Hi everyone

Please see Jayne's email below and the attachment.

We are here to advise the PSNI, and thus I would be grateful if you would have a close look at it and contact the PSNI at the email address below, and copy me into it.

With best wishes

Colin

Date: Tue, 23 Jun 2009 11:21:12 +0100

From: jayne.cox@psni.pnn.police.uk

To: flicol@hotmail.com

CC: jeremy.adams@psni.pnn.police.uk

Good Morning Colin 

The yearly review of the' Policing Unlawful Public Sexual Activity' General Order is due. 

Last year the LGBT IAG were involved in making amendments to last year's General Order (I think Jeff made a lot of amendments) 

Could you please canvas the views of the group and E-mail to IAG@psni.pnn.police.uk, if possible by 31 7 09. 

